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May 10, 2008

Mr. Robert Pooler

Agricultural Marketing Specialist

National Organic Program, USDA-AMS-TMP-NOP

1400 Independence Ave., SW, Room 4008-So., Ag Stop 0268

Washington, DC 20250 

Re:  AMS-TM-07-0136

Dear Mr. Pooler:

As an organic cotton producer on the high plains of Texas, I support continuing the existing exemption allowing the use of hydrogen chloride (CAS #7647–01–0) as a seed preparation for delinting cottonseed for planting.  

Delinting of cottonseed is required to remove the lint from the seed so that it can be planted with mechanical equipment.  Disallowing the use of hydrogen chloride would likely eliminate the production of organic cotton in the United States, since at this point in time there is no commercially available alternative to acid delinting.

Availability of planting seed has become an even more difficult issue since this exemption was first requested in 2004.  The small seed company that had been supplying me with untreated seed has been purchased by one of the major seed companies, and not only will they not supply untreated seed, but also have totally discontinued sales of non-genetically modified varieties, as have most of the other major seed companies.  

Therefore, to have non-GMO, untreated planting seed, we now have to produce our own seed on non-organic farms (or contract with another farmer to do so---if it is not a protected variety) using the small supply of certified (treated) non-GMO seed that is still available in the appropriate varieties.  The seed produced in this manner is then caught at the gin, delinted, and bagged untreated for planting organic acres the following year. 

Compounding all this is the fact that in the last four years a large number of the independent delinters in the area have gone out of business because the vast majority of the cottonseed being planted is genetically modified.  This leaves very few delinters to process our growers’ planting seed and these remaining delinters are certainly not in the position to develop an alternative delinting process.

In conclusion, it is absolutely essential for the organic cotton industry in the United States that hydrogen chloride continue to be allowed for delinting cottonseed until an alternative process is developed and commercially available.

Sincerely,

James L. Wedel

